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TO: Board of Supervisors 
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 Dianne Meester, Assistant Director of Planning and Development 
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CONTACT:  
 
SUBJECT: CEO 90 Day Status Report on Planning and Development/Departmental Operations Presentation 
 
  
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
Receive a 90 Day Status Report on Planning and Development/ Departmental Operations presentation. 
 
 
ALIGNMENT WITH BOARD STRATEGIC PLAN: 
 
The recommendation is primarily aligned with Goal No. 1, An Efficient Government Able to Anticipate and 
Respond Effectively to the Needs of the Community. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY & DISCUSSION: 
The Chief Executive Office and the Planning and Development department will present a review of efforts to 
assist the department.  The report will provide an overview of the department (organization, spans of control, 
key services, budgeted positions and a description of staff and their credentials) and its basic management 
measurements.  The measurements will be described in the format of the “Balanced Scorecard” approach, which 
is a set of measures that provide managers with a comprehensive view of their business.  “Balanced” refers to 
four types of measures (learning and growth, process, customer and financial) and how they support one 
another.  
 
Based on this comprehensive examination of the Department’s basic management measurements, several key 
process improvement projects will be recommended.  Additionally, staff will discuss the next steps in moving 
the Process Improvement Team efforts forward. 
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MANDATES & SERVICE LEVELS: 
No change in programs or service level. 
 
FACILITIES AND FISCAL IMPACT: 
None with this action. 


